
                                                                                                                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February Perfect 
Attendance 

Gemma 
Mira 
Kylan 

Eli 
Wyatt 

Connor 
 

March Perfect 
Attendance 
Knoxleigh 

Mira 
Connor 
Marie 
Wyatt 
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Another year has come and gone. The end of the year is fast approaching. We 
would like to take this opportunity to thank you for allowing us to be a part of 

your family’s journey into School Readiness. We will be having an award 
ceremony this year. The event will be scheduled at a later date, please look for 

this information on our website calendar @ www.ucvbheadstart.org. 
Don’t forget to Exercise the Brain Over Summer Break. Encourage your child to 

read in an effort to strengthen their reading skills. Just like exercising keeps 
muscles in shape, reading keeps the brain in shape. If you don't exercise, you 
lose muscle, and if you don't read, you will lose literacy skills. A University of 

Tennessee, Knoxville, research study shows that children who don't read over 
the summer lose at least two months of reading development. This is often 

referred to as 'the summer slide' or the 'summer learning loss.' On the other 
hand, students who do read over the summer may gain a month of proficiency 

in reading. Reading over the summer is not a suggestion to keep kids busy; it's a 
critical requirement to help students stay on track for their entire educational 

career and beyond. 
 

Upcoming Events for April 
 

Friday, April 7th Good Friday NO SCHOOL 
Thursday, April 13th Family Reading Night @5pm-6:30pm 

Friday, April 21st Children will be planting a tree in celebration of Earth Day 
Saturday, April 22nd MVP Day @Head Start @10am-1pm 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March Birthday’s 
Louis 
Noah  

Remington 
 

April Birthday’s 
Franklen 

Ada 
Hayden 
Wyatt 
James 

 
 

Van Buren County Head Start! 
If you are currently not following us on Facebook please Like and  
Follow Us. Some of the benefits include: photo galleries, special  
news and updates, plus the ability to connect and chat online with 
other people who share your interest.  



Transition Talk  

 

 

March- Your child will have the hands-on experience of practicing carrying a lunch tray in the dramatic play 
area in April. They will place play food and drink on the tray to assist them in learning to handle the tray with 
different weights on it and keep the tray level as they walk to the table carrying the tray. This is one of the 
transitional activities that they experience at Head Start to help prepare them for kindergarten where they will 
eat cafeteria style using lunch trays. We are also working on children putting their papers/items from their 
cubbies daily in their own backpacks, zipping them and getting them ready to take with them at the end of the 
day. Self-help skills are some of the first things mentioned as necessary skills for success by Kindergarten 
teachers.  
Another self-help skill we are working on is putting on their own coats and hats and zipping or buttoning them. 
Allowing your child to go to the bathroom, adjusting their clothing for themselves, washing and drying their 
hands and throwing away the paper towel when they are finished are all self-help skills they will use daily at 
kindergarten. Also remember to check out our “Transition to Kindergarten” power pack to work on 
kindergarten readiness skills. We also have self-help skills power packs that will promote independence in this 
area. Together we can help your child have a smooth transition to kindergarten.  
Rita Mayfield Assistant Mentor Coach/Education Supervisor 
 

April- The decision to remain at Head Start without taking the actual “kindergarten day” visit to Spencer 
Elementary and Wheeler Elementary has been made due to COVID.  This year we have limited outside contact 
for the children as much as possible to limit possible exposure by not having visitors or making educational 
visits outside the center.  We feel this precaution should remain in place for the rest of this school 
year.  However, we began using the lunch trays in the classroom the last week of March and will introduce 
cafeteria style lunch and eating in the gym sometime in April to assist your child with becoming familiar with 
using lunch trays.  Classroom activities preparing them for kindergarten will take place here in the Head Start 
classrooms.   
Spencer Elementary Kindergarten Registration date is May 8th and 22nd and we will advise Wheeler 
Elementary’s date as soon as they set it.  Don’t forget to check out the “Transition to Kindergarten” power 
pack to work with your child at home on Kindergarten skills and help prepare them for this transition.  Also, 
Van Buren County Head Start staff will work with the local school system(s) and share your child’s written 
records to the kindergarten they will be attending.  If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to 
contact me.    
Rita Mayfield Assistant Mentor Coach/Education Supervisor  

 
  
 
 
 
 



 

10 Ways to Help Prevent Child Abuse April 
is Child Abuse Prevention Month. 

 
 
 

Prevention is the best hope for reducing child abuse and neglect and improving the lives of 
children and families. Strengthening families and preventing child abuse requires a shared 
commitment of individuals and organizations in every community.  
1. Volunteer your time. Get involved with other parents in your community. Help vulnerable children 
and their families. Start a playgroup.  
2. Discipline your children thoughtfully. Never discipline your child when you are upset. Give yourself 
time to calm down. Remember that discipline is a way to teach your child. Use privileges to encourage 
good behavior and time-outs to help your child regain control.  
3. Examine your behavior. Abuse is not just physical. Both words and actions can inflict deep, lasting 
wounds. Be a nurturing parent. Use your actions to show children and other adults that conflicts can 
be settled without hitting or yelling.  
4. Educate yourself and others. Simple support for children and parents can be the best way to 
prevent child abuse. After-school activities, parent education classes, mentoring programs, and respite 
care are some of the many ways to keep children safe from harm. Be a voice in support of these efforts 
in your community.  
5. Teach children their rights. When children are taught they are special and have the right to be safe, 
they are less likely to think abuse is their fault, and more likely to report an offender.  
6. Support prevention programs. Too often, intervention occurs only after abuse is reported. Greater 
investments are needed in programs that have been proven to stop the abuse before it occurs - such as 
family counseling and home visits by nurses who provide assistance for newborns and their parents.  
7. Know what child abuse is. Physical and sexual abuse clearly constitute maltreatment, but so does 
neglect, or the failure of parents or other caregivers to provide a child with needed food, clothing, and 
care. Children can also be emotionally abused when they are rejected, berated, or continuously 
isolated.  
8. Know the signs. Unexplained injuries aren't the only signs of abuse. Depression, fear of a certain 
adult, difficulty trusting others or making friends, sudden changes in eating or sleeping patterns, 
inappropriate sexual behavior, poor hygiene, secrecy, and hostility are often signs of family problems 
and may indicate a child is being neglected or physically, sexually, or emotionally abused.  
9. Report abuse. If you witness a child being harmed or see evidence of abuse, make a report to your 
state's child protective services department or local police. When talking to a child about abuse, listen 
carefully, assure the child that he or she did the right thing by telling an adult, and affirm that he or she 
is not responsible for what happened.  
10. Invest in kids. Encourage leaders in the community to be supportive of children and families. Ask 
employers to provide family-friendly work environments. Ask your local and national lawmakers to 
support legislation to better protect our children and to improve their lives. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Nutrition  
 

Healthy recipes to try at home with your child/children. 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 



 

 

 



 



 


